Dear Cleveland Residents:

First we would like to apologize for the delay of the utility bills and the Cleveland Days info. The recent upgrade to radio read culinary water meters made it difficult to get the bills out at the first of the month. Late fees will also be delayed and will not be applied until near the end of the month. The Cleveland Days schedule along with the sponsorship information for the Cleveland Days Fireworks is enclosed. You can still sign up for the newsletter via email, by logging onto the clevelandtown.org website. We would like to thank all the sponsors of the Fireworks for their support. Also, thanks to everyone who supported the Spring Expo. It was a huge success and we would like to thank Brianne Johnson from Good Things Utah for making the Expo extra special.

We are excited to announce that Cleveland Town will be spotlighted in the Zion's Bank Community Magazine July/August issue. This magazine is a regional lifestyles publication focused on travel, health, food and finance and is mailed to select Zion's Bank account holders in Utah and Idaho. Not every Zion's customer receives the magazine. We have included a link to the magazine on the home page of the Cleveland website (clevelandtown.org). You can view the magazine online at www.zionsbank.com/in-our-community/community-magazine.jsp just click on July/August 2012. The magazine may take a while before it is available online. Each Zions Branch have a few copies available. We would like to thank Senior Editor- Gail Newbold, Art Director- Kevin Kiernan and Contributing Writer – Larry Hillard for their time and effort spent and their willingness to include ourAWESOME Town in their publication.

The Miss Cleveland Pageant was held on June 9th. The new royalty members are: Miss Cleveland –Kirsa Merrell, Jr. Miss-Chyanne Carter, Princess-Kira Saling, Little Miss-Paige Thomas, Tiny Tot-Quincie Chidester, Miss Congeniality-Taylor Ewell. Congratulations to all the girls. A special thank you to Melissa Allred for all her help with the Pageant and float building over the years. Also thanks to everyone who supported the Little Caesars Fundraiser.

On Tuesday, July 17th at 6:00 pm there will be a 10 or 20 mile bike ride and also a sidewalk ride for the kids (parents must accompany their children on this ride). Helmets are required for all riders. There are no registration fees and you can win gift certificate from Decker's in Price. This is a great, fun family activity you won't want to miss. Root beer floats will be served to all bike riders afterwards. Kim Player is in charge again this year, please call her at 653-2440.

The Family Barbeque be on Wednesday, July 18th and will start at 5:00 pm at the Main Street Pavilion. Prices will be low as always. The Coaster Races will start at 7 pm on South Center Street. Get busy now creating your Coaster for the Race. T-shirts and trophies will be given. Rules and requirements about the Coasters are available at the Town Office and on line. For more info call Eldon Holmes at 653-1830.

The Trap Shoot will be on Thursday, July 19^{th} at 6:00 pm at Shen Jensen's home located at 260 N 700 E in Cleveland. Cost for the trap shoot is \$10 per person and everyone's name goes into a drawing for a gift certificate from Jones Ace Hardware.

The Lamb Fry will be on Friday July 20th and as always, the Lamb Fry is potluck. Someone will be calling soon to assign potluck dishes. If you don't receive a call just bring whatever you would like. A few ideas... fruit salads, fresh fruit, any dessert, veggies from your garden, jello salads, pasta salads, just about anything will do. Please note that if you do not bring a potluck item the cost of dinner is \$8 per

per son and \$35 per immediate family. The price for dinner with a potluck item is \$5 per plate and \$20 per immediate family. We need and encourage everyone to bring a potluck dish. Without your help, our lamb fry would not be possible. Remember when you drop off your potluck dish, a ticket will be given to you. Give the ticket to the person taking money and this will ensure that you get the discounted price. Thank you in advance to everyone who supplies a potluck dish. Also be sure and write your name on your dish, pan or bowl, and be sure to get it before you leave. We appreciate all the variety of the potluck dishes and the wonderful cooks in our community. Starting at approximately 8 pm the entertainment will begin. To begin the evening the Cleveland Town Council and community residents will formally sign the Cleveland Community Covenant. During the July 12th Council meeting the Town council formally adopted a Resolution to show support and honor and celebrate the military men and women and their families. Everyone is invited to attend and show support of our military.

Saturday, July 21st will be the busy day. Starting with the "Taint No Where" 5K run at 6:30 am. The event will start and end at the Main Street Pavilion. Cost is \$5 per person or \$10 per person with a T-shirt. T-shirts will be available at the Pavilion, registration starts at 6:00 am. Proceeds from the run will benefit the Darrell Gardner Scholarship Fund. For more information regarding the run please contact Jason Merrell at 653-2055. Breakfast, parades, ping-pong ball drop, an aerial photo games, races, lunch, horse shoes, lawn twister and much more will take place as scheduled. The Co-Ed Softball games will start approximately 3:00 pm. If you are interested in putting together a team, please call the Adrian Jensen at 749-9167. Entertainment at the school yard will start at approximately 7:00 pm. Music and Dancing will begin at 7 pm and will feature Mohr Sound. Back by popular demand, The YO-YO Man will perform. Dale Myerberg is one of the most accomplished yo-yo experts in the world. He is a YO-YO Grand Master and was inducted into the American YO-YO Association Hall of Fame. Dale's show also includes motivational stories that move audiences to build upon their own successes and achieve their goals. Both old and young alike will appreciate Dale's words of wisdom and his exceptional skills. Bring your chairs and blankets and get a good spot for the entertainment, music & fireworks. Seating is also available on the lower ball field, south of the school. Please stay on the west side of the ball field to give the required safety zone for the fireworks. Concessions will be served right up until the fireworks start, so don't cook and come enjoy another night of family fun. Fireworks will start at dusk. If you have any questions about the plans for the celebration, please call the Town Office 653-2310. Thank you again for all your help to make this year's celebration the best one ever.

Please note that some utility statements may have a credit balance. We have included all the accounts in this mailing. Also note the .24 cent increase for your 1st garbage can and a .15 cent increase for each additional can. This annual increase is part of our contract with City Sanitation. The secondary water situation is getting worse because of the dry windy weather we are experiencing. Residents are using more water as compared to prior years. At the current rate of usage our secondary water will be depleted by mid-September. The Town Council strongly suggests watering only from 6-10 am and 6-10 pm. If we start conserving now, we may be able to prolong further restrictions. Thanks for your cooperation. Castle Valley Special Service District will start sweeping the streets in Cleveland soon. This is a time consuming and long process. You can assist by not parking on the street and moving your vehicles, including campers/trailers off of the road temporarily for the street sweeper.

The Town Council would like to take an opportunity to thank everyone for the hard work that goes into making your yards and gardens beautiful. Our Town looks awesome! We also wish everyone a safe summer and a great JULY 24TH HOLIDAY.

CLEVELAND TOWN COUNCIL Verla Jensen, Mayor Kobi Erin, Carson Grimm, Bryan Christensen Beth Mecham - Council Members